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Clergy
Rabbi:  ZACHARY R. SHAPIRO
rabbi@templeakiba.net  
Cantor:  LONEE FRAILICH
cantorlonee@templeakiba.net 
Rabbi Emeritus:  ALLEN S. MALLER

Temple Akiba Executive Officers:

IRA DIAMOND, President
president@templeakiba.net
JEFF REYNOLDS, Vice President Administration 
buckreynolds@sbcglobal.net
MORRIS ZLOTOWITZ, Vice President Finance
morriszla@gmail.com
CAROL DIAMOND, Vice President Religious Practices
cldiamond@earthlink.net
CATHY PENSO, Vice President Affiliates
prisca56@sbcglobal.net
ELIZABETH ZLOTOWITZ, Vice President Membership
membership@templeakiba.net
SCOTT MARKOWITZ, Vice President Education
scottamarko@gmail.com
KEVIN KNOPF, Vice President Youth
kevin.knopf@gmail.com
VERNA EREZ, Recording Secretary
vernaerez@gmail.com
STELLA AUGUST, Financial Secretary
calcwn@gmail.com

Immediate Past President:
MICHAEL BAUER, Immedicate Past President

Congregational Trustees:
HELENE JAFFA, Adult Education
helenerj@aol.com
MYRNA KAYTON, Good & Welfare
mskayton@gmail.com
SHARLENE LONDON, Social Action
sharlondon@yahoo.com
JOSH KAMALI, Development
joshkamali1@gmail.com
JERRY WIENER, House & Grounds
jerrywiener@gmail.com
SONNI HELMER, Membership
sonnihelmer@sbcglobal.net
ROB SONDIK, Publicity
robsondik@gmail.com
MICHAEL HUDSON, Human Resources
michaelhudson@outlook.com
LAUREN VARSANO
lv90230@yahoo.com
ERIC POTRUCH, Security
ep6209@gmail.com

Appointed Trustees:
DEB FALCON, Parliamentarian
falcondeborah@yahoo.com
LINDA PARK, President, Sisterhood
mommylinda50@hotmail.com
PAULA JOSEPHSON SHULMAN, Religious School
pjshulman@gmail.com
JEN SHEPPARD, Early Childhood Center
jen@sjwalkies.com
HERMAN BARNATHAN, Men’s Group
hbarnat16@gmail.com

Temple Staff:
AMRAM HASSAN,  Executive Director
amram@templeakiba.net - ext. 224
RANDEE BISHOFF,  Director of Education
religiousschool@templeakiba.net  -  ext. 229
DIANE GERMANSKY,  Assistant Director of Education
nurseryschool@templeakiba.net - ext. 227
LEAH PENSO,  Resident Camp & Youth Programs Director
youthgroup@templeakiba.net - ext. 231
ROBYN ALTMAN,  Akiba Day Camp Director/                            
B'nai Mitzvah Coordinator
akibadaycamp@templeakiba.net  - ext. 231
REBECCA HOLZBERG,  Administrative Assistant
schooloffice@templeakiba.net  -  ext. 230
ILONA FINTA, Executive Assistant
admin@templeakiba.net - ext.221
DINA HEMPLING,  Bookkeeper
bookkeeper@templeakiba.net - ext.234
GEORGE BARRERA, Chief Custodian - ext. 226
EFRAIN GRAMAJO, Custodian
ANA VASQUEZ, Custodian
MATT BARRERA, Custodian
MARY LOU BASARABA,  Choir Director

JULY/AUG Friday Shabbat Services

Friday, July 5				                 7pm
Shabbat Service 

Friday, July 12			                 6pm
Shabbat at the Shore

Friday, July 19	 			    7pm
Shabbat Service

Friday, July 26	 	          	               7pm
Shabbat Service

Friday, August 2			                 7pm
Shabbat Service

Friday, August 9		           	               7pm	
Shabbat Service

Friday, August 16		              	  	  7pm
Shabbat Service

Friday, August 23				     7pm 
Shabbat Service

Friday, August 30		           		   7pm
Shabbat Service
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Dear all,

As many (most?) of you know, Ron and I are 
expecting twins this September!  It is so very 
exciting!  You can imagine our joy when the                
technician said, “There are two heartbeats!”

We are eager, nervous, and beaming.  We can’t wait 
for the future - and we have NO idea what lies  
ahead!

People have been asking lots of questions, and we 
wanted to address many of them:

1) HOW, exactly, are you having kids?  We have    
chosen surrogacy.

2) Who is the surrogate mother?  We don’t use 
the term “mother.” The woman who is giving birth 
is an extraordinary person who is truly a gift and 
a miracle to us.  She is the mother to her own 
children.  But she is not the mother of the children 
she is carrying for us!

3) Who is the father?  Ron and I are both the fathers.

4) Which child belongs to which father?  They both 
belong to both of us!

5) Boys? Girls? One of each!

6) How are you going to manage?  Well, it’s been 
done since the beginning of humanity.  We will learn 
along the way, and we have an incredible village of 
family and community surrounding us.

This is certainly a new chapter before us.  But we 
feel the leadership of Moses, the song of Miriam, 
the laughter of Sarah, the wisdom of Solomon, the 
march of Deborah and the poetry of David....  It’s all 
intertwined with the love of Akiba - flowing through 
our souls.  Sing unto God a new song (well ... two 
new songs!)

With love and shalom,

Rabbi Zach Shapiro

Our  Light  Shines  Brighter               Together

Shalom, Rav Cantor's Corner
“Zeh Olam Katan Me-od, Zeh Olam Katan 
Me-od, Zeh Olam Katan Me-od, Ha-olam 
katan. It’s a small world after all, It’s a small 
world after all, It’s a small world after all, 
it’s a small, small world.”

Multiple generations joined together to sing It’s a Small 
World in Hebrew and English at Temple Akiba’s Disney 
Shabbat on May 17th. Our ECC children, children’s choirs, 
parents and grandparents all joined in unison in song and 
in prayer at this special service. With over 300 people in 
attendance, the Synagogue was filled was joy, filled with 
ruach, filled with song and filled with fun!

My goal with this Shabbat was to engage our younger 
generation of congregants and provide a fun and meaningful 
Shabbat experience. We’ve done Tot Shabbats and picnics 
at the park but have never provided a Friday night Shabbat 
Service that’s tailored to that community. These little ones 
are the next generation, they are our future and I want to 
ensure that they grow up with a love of Shabbat and a love 
of Judaism. 

And boy, did this Shabbat start them on that journey. From 
face painting, cookie decorating, temporary tattoos, jumping 
on the moon bounce, pictures with Mickey and Minnie, to 
a lively service of liturgy set to Disney tunes, our littlest 
members and their families had a blast! This was one of 
the Shabbats in our series of Shabbat Nefesh, Shabbat of 
the Soul. Now ending it’s third year, this series of special 
Shabbats has continued to grow and thrive. Each service has 
engaged more and more people throughout the last three 
years. 

While Disney Shabbat was definitely a highlight of the year, 
our other services were fantastic as well. We began the 
year with our exciting World Shabbat featuring Jewish music 
from around the world. The congregation was inspired 
and awed by the talents of Cantor Natalie Young, a prolific 
Cantor and composer. Our Cantor’s Chanters and Junior 
Choir led us in song at our Chanukah Family Service and 
we were moved by the sound of the Shir Appeal Jewish 
Acapella Group. Our third annual Broadway Shabbat was 
a hit and the congregation was touched by the beautiful 
music and readings at our Inclusion/Pride Shabbat. And last, 
our Greatest Hits Shabbat blended all of the highlights of 
the beautiful music of our Shabbat Nefesh series into one 
Shabbat service. 

Next year, we are so excited to continue our Shabbat 
Nefesh series. Some of our favorite services will be brought 
back and we will be welcoming a series of guest artists to 
our Synagogue as well. It’s sure to be another year of great 
music and great joy!

Wishing you all a wonderful summer!      

Cantor Lonee Frailich  

Cantor Lonee as Princess Belle and Emma Vermette as Princess Rapunzel at Disney 
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   							     	    ECC & Religious School
Who’s new around here?

After an extensive search, we are proud to announce 
that Diane Germansky will be joining the staff as 
Assistant Director of Education beginning July 1st 

As Dorothy from the Wizard of Oz once said, “There 
is no place like home.”  Diane is coming home.  As a 
teenager, her family belonged to Temple Akiba where 
her brother was bar mitzvah’d by Rabbi Maller. She 
spent many years as a camp counselor, both at the day 
camp and sleep away camp, as well as teaching Sunday 
school. 

The past two years she was back in the classroom as 
a preschool teacher at Sinai Temple and prior to that 
was the Assistant Director at Kehillat Israel in Pacific 
Palisades for ten years.  

Diane is a native of Los Angeles and an empty nester. 
Her son Evan lives in Nebraska and her daughter 
Megan is starting her sophomore year at RIT in 
Rochester, New York.  When she’s not with young 
children, she enjoys cooking and baking, taking classes 
to keep up to date on early childhood philosophies, 
seeing movies and going to the theatre. 

She believes children are capable, competent and 
future leaders.  Learning needs to be fun and allow 
children to explore while using all their senses.  The 
adult's role is to ask questions for deeper learning.

In addition to Diane, this year we are pleased to 
announce that the Religious School will benefit from 
having and Hebrew Union College School of Education 
intern working with us all year. 

Andrea McNellis is our new Educational Intern.  
She is currently entering her third year of studies 
at HUC-HIR pursuing Masters degrees in Jewish 
Education and Non-Profit Management. This summer,  
Andrea is working as a consultant for NewGround:  A 
Muslim-Jewish Partnership for Change and attending 
classes for Non-Profit Management at HUC-JIR.   
Andrea is an experienced religious school teacher 
and administrator.  In her free time, she enjoys yoga, 
swimming, and live music.   Andrea is looking forward 
to interning at Temple Akiba this year and contributing 
to and learning from this wonderful community.

Please join me in welcoming  Diane and 
Andrea to the Temple Akiba community. 

  Randee Bishoff, Director of Education

   					      President's Message
I am so honored to have been chosen to be your 
new President.  To those of you who do not know 
me, I have been married to a wonderful woman, 
Carol,  for the past 34 years and have two great 
sons Jonathan and Michael.  We have been members 
of Temple Akiba for the past 28 years.  I have served 
on the board as Vice President of Religious Practices 
and have also served as High Holy Day Chair.

A special thanks to Michael Bauer, not just for his 
wonderful leadership as president, Campaign of 
Light leader and project coordinator for our Temple 
renovation, but for his friendship and mentoring.  
Congratulations Mike on all your successes. I also 
thank outgoing Board members Josh Weissman, 
Brian Berman, Sue Urfrig, Marc Bauer, and Bob 
Knopf for all their hard work, dedication and years 
of service.  

Our newly elected (or re-elected) members of 
the Board are:  Jeff Reynolds, VP Administration, 
Cathy Penso, VP Affiliations, Elizabeth Zlotowitz, 
VP Membership, Stella August, Financial Secretary, 
Verna Erez, Recording Secretary, and trustees 
Sharlene London, Michael Hudson, Josh Kamali, 
Lauren Varsano and Eric Potruch.  Thank you for 
your commitment to making Temple Akiba a warm, 
welcoming and spiritual place.

I am so excited to see what the new year brings.  My 
themes will be community, engagement, leadership 
development, welcoming, Tikkun Olam, education 
and innovative programming. 

Temple Akiba is an exceptional place, with an 
incredible staff, clergy, Board and wonderful 
community.  I look forward to serving you for 
the next two years as we continue to grow our 
membership, expand our programs and offer new 
services.

Ira Diamond
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MEET OUR SONGLEADER
Hello! For those of you who don’t 
know me, my name is Aliya Stuart, 
and I am the song-leader at Temple 
Akiba. Over the past year I’ve had 
the most amazing time singing 
with campers, leading T’fillah, and 
helping out at Shabbat Shiras.  And 
if you haven’t had a chance to talk to me, that’s probably 
because  I’m rushing off to my next music gig. 

            You see, music is truly my life, and it was really 
inspired by growing up singing in my synagogue. I grew 
up at Temple Menorah in Redondo Beach, where I was in 
youth choirs, sang solos in services, and eventually became 
its song-leader. That love of music led me to a career in 
musical theatre, which I have been pursuing for the past 
ten years. I’ve performed regionally, off-Broadway in New 
York, and even at Disneyland; but nothing truly compares 
to when I sing with children and in a Temple surrounded 
by welcoming, spiritually-engaged congregants. 

            I feel incredibly lucky to be at Temple Akiba, 
and even more humbled that I was sent on the Temple's 
behalf to an internationally-known Jewish Song-leading 
convention this past month. Hava Nashira is the premiere 
song-leading program of the Reform Movement and 
focuses on teaching for religious school, camps, and 
worship. Located in Oconomoc, Wisconsin, I spent five 
beautiful days surrounded by prominent Cantors, Rabbis, 
song-leaders, and writers who all gathered to share their 
wisdom, new tunes, and spiritual guidance. Whether I was 
picking up a new song from Dan Nichols himself, taking 
lessons on powerful and productive t’fillot from Eliana 
Light, or simply jamming out with newly made friends, this 
experience was unlike any other. Not only did it invigorate 
my musical passions, but it truly awakened my connection 
to my heritage in a way that is simply inexplicable.  I am 
so incredibly excited to bring everything I absorbed from 
Hava Nashira to Temple Akiba, a place that also truly 
invigorates and awakens my Jewish connection. 

            Once more, my thanks to Temple Akiba for 
this amazing opportunity, and I want to thank all of you! 
Whether we have met or not,  Akiba has welcomed 
me with open arms this past year, and I feel very, very 
fortunate to sing with the students and congregants 
here. I look forward to teaching and trying out the new 
melodies from Hava Nashira at upcoming Shabbats, and I 
hope the music will lift you all up in the same way it did 
for me.  

Sincerely,
Aliya

MEET OUR CANTORIAL INTERN
Hello! My name is Josh Goldberg, and I am thrilled 
to be Temple Akiba’s new Cantorial Intern starting 
in September! I am currently a third-year Cantorial 
student at the Academy for Jewish Religion California 
(the same school where Cantor Lonee Frailich was 
ordained). 

Many people don’t realize that to be ordained as 
clergy, cantors must attend a rigorous five-year 
graduate school program, just like Rabbis! While five 
years may seem like a long time, there is SO much 
we have to learn about — Hebrew, liturgy, nusach, 
Chazzanut, bible studies, Jewish history, clinical pastoral 
education, Jewish education, and more. However, five 
years is just the beginning of a lifetime of learning that I 
am embarking upon as I follow my calling of becoming 
a Cantor.

As the Cantorial Intern I will have many duties 
including B’nai Mitzvah tutoring, teaching Torah study 
and adult education, shadowing Cantor Frailich and 
Rabbi Shapiro at lifecycle events, and leading Shabbat 
services. This will be a valuable way for me to “learn 
the ropes” of what being a Cantor is like on a day-
to-day basis, and hopefully also a way for me to 
contribute to the religious lives of Akiba congregants 
in many different ways.

I look forward to meeting all of you and becoming a 
part your beautiful community!

Sincerely,
Josh Goldberg

Josh Goldberg is a musician, producer, and cantorial soloist in Los 
Angeles, California.  Born and raised in Dallas,  TX,  Josh studied music at 
Booker T. Washington High School for the Performing and Visual Arts and 
then went on to pursue his Bachelor's degree in Popular Music at USC's 
renowned Thornton School of Music.
He has performed with Grammy-Award winning musicians Macy Gray, 
Lamont Dozier, and Melissa Manchester, and toured internationally with 
renowned Jewish musicians Craig Taubman, Rick Recht, and Mikey Pauker, 
as well as with his own band.
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8 WEEKS of FUN!  

JUNE 17th-AUGUST 9th 
  

Email:  
akibadaycamp@templeakiba.net  

for more information visit 
www.templeakiba.net/day-camp 
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Temple Akiba’s 

OPEN HOUSE 
For those looking for a new spiritual home 

 

August 2, 9, 16, 23 
September 6, 13, 20  

 

Come meet our clergy, tour our facility                                      
and connect with our wonderful community! 

 
5:30 pm Wine & Cheese 

7:00 pm Shabbat Services 
 

RSVP TO:  admin@templeakiba.net  
OR 310-398-5783 

 
We look forward to meeting you! 

 
 

Temple Akiba of Culver City 
5249 S. Sepulveda Boulevard, Culver City, CA 90230 

www.templeakiba.net 
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Our Light Shines Brighter   -  Together  
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TEMPLE AKIBA OF CULVER CITY 

   TZEDAKAH SOCIETY   
2019-2020

Please consider deepening your commitment to Temple Akiba by pledging at one of our 
Tzedakah levels. Your generous donation over your regular membership commitment 
empowers us to bring an even brighter “Light” to our Temple Community and enables our 
children to learn, our adults to dream, and our souls to realize goodness. 

 

President’s Circle 
       Tzadik   $10,800 _______ 

  Trailblazers  
       Heschel*   $  7,200 _______ 
       Priesand*   $  5,400 _______ 
Scholars  
       Hillel   $  3,600 _______ 
       Maimonides   $  2,500 _______ 

  

Prophets  
       Moses   $  1,800 _______ 
       Miriam   $     720 _______ 
       Micah   $     360 _______ 
       Deborah   $     180 _______ 

    Name ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone Number ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address _______________________________________________________________________ 
 

All Tzedakah Society donors are acknowledged in the Temple Bulletin and will receive 20 
tickets for the Purim Carnival and one raffle ticket for the Annual Gala event. 

 

Scholars, Trailblazers and Tzadik receive the above plus are honored with a plaque on our 
Tzedakah Society Board. 

 

Trailblazers and Tzakik receive all of the above, as well as two complimentary tickets to 
High Holy Day Services in addition to the tickets received as members. 
 
Tzadik level receives all of the above, as well as two tickets to our annual Gala event. 

 
Please check this box if you wish your donation to remain anonymous. 
 

*Rabbi Abraham Heschel – marched for social justice in the 1960’s                                                                                                
*Rabbi Sally Priesand – first female rabbi ordained by an institution 
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Brighter and Stronger...Together!

IT’S FUN TO COOK WITH KIDS! 
NO COOKING EXPERIENCE NECESSARY! 

Kids love to eat the (healthy) food they cook
Sisterhood members will provide recipes and guidance. Come help kids read recipes, 

measure ingredients, sift and stir.  
Join us Thursday afternoons –July 11 and 25, August 8 and 22
3:00-4:30 pm - CHILDREN’S HEALTH AND WELLNESS CENTER 

4700 Inglewood Boulevard (corner of Braddock Avenue, not far from Temple) 
If you are interested or have questions please call or email: 

FARLA BINDER: farlab@aol.com or 310-822-1359 
ARLEEN FORSHEIT: aforsheit@earthlink.net or 310-410-9827

Our heartfelt thanks to all of our members and volunteers for making 2018-2019 an amazing and memorable year.
Our incoming Sisterhood Executive Board for 2019-2020 is:

President - Linda Park
Vice Presidents, Membership:  Terry Coty and Cathy Penso                     

Vice Presidents, Ways & Means:  Marla Rothfarb and Cindy Smith
Vice Presidents, Programs:  Valerie Meyer and Rose Ross                                        
Vice President, Communications:  Jeanne Marmalefsky

Vice Presidents, Extensions:  Helene Jaffa and Nancy Trachtenberg                                                 
Recording Secretary:  Susan Glassman
Corresponding Secretary:  Toni Glick                                                                                                              

Treasurer:  Karen Marcus
Historian:  Wendy Miller                                                                                                                          

Parliamentarian:  Melissa York
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Join us for the 1st Friday of every month at 9am! 

July 5th 
August 2nd

Sept. 6th
Oct. 4th

tiny tot 
shabbat

TEMPLE AKIBA & PJ LIBRARY PRESENT 

It’s never too early to start celebrating 
Shabbat with your little one.

For kids 0-2 years.

Join us for PJ library storytime, music, 
singing, and fun with Rabbi Shapiro and 
Cantor Lonee. 

Meet other families with tiny tots. 

FREE and open to the whole 
community!

RSVP to nurseryschool@templeakiba.net or 310-398-5783

TEMPLE AKIBA OF CULVER CITY
5249 S. Sepulveda Blvd. Culver City, California 90230 
www.templeakiba.net

PJ Library® of Los Angeles is a program of the Jewish Federation of 
Greater Los Angeles, with support from generous local donors, 
and the Harold Grinspoon Foundation.

TEMPLE AKIBA
of CULVER CITY

Our light shines brighter together

Benjamin Corburn
son of Marla & Scott Corburn

Saturday, August 31

Bar Mitzvah - Mazal Tov!
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SEASON OF RENEWAL 
Slichot                             Saturday, September 21 
 
   A Service of Introspection 
   Study:  8:30 pm 
   Light Oneg:  9:30 pm 
   Meditative Slichot & Havdalah Service:  10 pm 

Tashlich & Havdalah     Saturday, October 5 
             6 pm at Toes Beach 
 
Join us as we symbolically cast away our sins and regrets into the ocean and start 
the New Year refreshed! 

Yizkor, Simchat Torah &  
Consecration of Kindergarten   Sunday, October 20 
 
      Yizkor Service  5 pm 
      Dinner  5:30 pm 
      Simchat Torah Service  6:30 pm 

Sukkot                              Sunday, October 13
                                                       12 pm 
 
Join us for a fun filled family day building the Temple Sukkah as we prepare for the 
festival of SUKKOT!  Planned activities include singing with the clergy, arts & crafts 
& decorating our beautiful Sukkah, of course!  
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Own your own copy of our new  

High Holy Day books! 
 

Sponsor or Purchase a Set for only $40.00 
Mail in form or order online at www.templeakiba.net (click on DONATE button) 

   

    Name: ________________________________________________ 

    # of Book Sets Purchased:  ____   # of Book Sets Sponsored: _____ 

    In Honor of: ___________________________________________ 

    In Memory of:  _________________________________________ 

    Email: ________________________________________________ 

    Phone no.: ____________________________________________ 

    Amount Enclosed: ______________________________________ 

We are pleased to present our new Machzor, Mishkan Hanefesh, for the 
2019 High Holy Days.  We will provide books for your use during the High 
Holy Days, but we encourage you to purchase your own.  It would also be 

a mitzvah to sponsor one or more books for the Temple.                                                             
A bookplate will be placed in all sponsored books. 
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Temple Akiba’s 

High Holy Day Services 
2019/5780 

 

Rosh Hashanah:  Sept. 29-30 
Yom Kippur:  Oct. 8-9 

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah & Kol Nidre 
begin at 7:30 pm 

 

Morning Services begin at 10 am 
 

Erev Rosh Hashanah Family Service begins at 5 pm 
 

Temple Akiba 
5249 S. Sepulveda Boulevard 

Culver City, CA  90230 
310-398-5783 / templeakiba.net 

admin@templeakiba.net 

Services held at Veterans Memorial Auditorium  Corner of Culver Blvd. & Overland Ave. in Culver City 
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July 2019 28 Sivan 5779 - 28 Tammuz 5779
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 28 SIVAN 2 29 SIVAN 3 30 SIVAN 4 1 TAMMUZ 5 2 TAMMUZ 6 3 TAMMUZ

7 4 TAMMUZ 8 5 TAMMUZ 9 6 TAMMUZ 10 7 TAMMUZ 11 8 TAMMUZ 12 9 TAMMUZ 13 10 TAMMUZ

14 11 TAMMUZ 15 12 TAMMUZ 16 13 TAMMUZ 17 14 TAMMUZ 18 15 TAMMUZ 19 16 TAMMUZ20 17 TAMMUZ

21 18 TAMMUZ 22 19 TAMMUZ23 20 TAMMUZ 24 21 TAMMUZ25 22 TAMMUZ 26 23 TAMMUZ 27 24 TAMMUZ

28 25 TAMMUZ 29 26 TAMMUZ30 27 TAMMUZ 31 28 TAMMUZ

Rosh Chodesh Tammuz 
- Day 1

Rosh Chodesh Tammuz 
- Day 2
Independence Day

Fast of the Seventeenth 
of Tammuz

Temple Closed

9 am - Tiny Tot Shabbat

7 pm - Shabbat Service

6 pm - Shabbat at the 
Shore

4 pm - Life Transition 
Group

1:10 pm - Dodger Game

7 pm - Shabbat Service

7 pm - Shabbat Service4 pm - Life Transition 
Group
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August 2019 29 Tammuz 5779 - 30 Av 5779
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 29 TAMMUZ 2 1 AV 3 2 AV

4 3 AV 5 4 AV 6 5 AV 7 6 AV 8 7 AV 9 8 AV 10 9 AV

11 10 AV 12 11 AV 13 12 AV 14 13 AV 15 14 AV 16 15 AV17 16 AV

18 17 AV 19 18 AV 20 19 AV 21 20 AV 22 21 AV 23 22 AV 24 23 AV

25 24 AV 26 25 AV 27 26 AV 28 27 AV 29 28 AV 30 29 AV 31 30 AV

Rosh Chodesh Av

Tisha B’Av Tu B'Av

Rosh Chodesh Elul - 
Day 1

9 am - Tiny Tot Shabbat

5:30 pm - Open House

7 pm - Shabbat Service

5:30 pm - Open House

7 pm - Shabbat Service

5:30 pm - Open House

7 pm - Shabbat Service

5:30 pm - Open House

7 pm - Shabbat Service

7 pm - Shabbat Service

Fiesta La Ballona

4 pm - Life Transitions 
Group

4 pm - Life Transitions 
Group

10 am - ECC New 
Family Picnic

Fiesta La Ballona

5 pm - Day Camp 
Twilight Event
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TZEDAKAH
Members and friends of Temple Akiba have chosen to honor 
the memories of loved ones and to express their condolences 
to bereaved families by making contributions to the Yahrzeit 
and other Temple funds. In addition, one can make donations 
to the Temple to honor birthdays, a marriage, a baby naming, 
a conversion, the privilege of sitting on the bima, for having 
an aliya, or for any other blessed occasion.

TEMPLE FUND
Donations from:
Barbara Lever
In honor of:
Lewis & Arleen Forsheit, for “Lunch and Learn” from Lillian 
Ross
Rachel and Richard Stark and the naming of their new baby 
girl, Lillian Helena Stark, from Erik Harper
In memory of:
Stacey Feige, from Ron & Leanna Watts
Lil & Sam Kaushansky, my parents, from Farla Binder
Rich Polep, our wonderful friend, from Ron & Leanna Watts
Marc Rosenfeld, Terry Coty’s beloved brother, from Sue Polep
Bea Steelman, sister of Lillian Jenkins, from Cindy & Mike 
Smith

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Donations from:
David Wallace
In honor of:
Daphne Boutilier’s birthday, from Shelly Shapiro
Rabbi Zach Shapiro, from Karen Krygier
Sheila and Stan Weinberg’s 50th anniversary, from Elaine & 
Jerry Klapman
In memory of:
Harvey Abraham, father of Susan Abraham and beloved 
grandfather of Reena and Sarah Ramanuj
Larry (Zappy) Arnold, my father, from Alissa Block
Harvey Abraham, from Rose Ross
Fred Bender, father of Debbie Richards and beloved grandfather 
of Talia and Ezra Richards
Jack Hirschberg, from Shirley Hirschberg
Loran Markson, with love from the Markson Family
Mark Rosenfeld, Terry Coty’s brother, from Rose Ross
James Russel York, Melissa York Fiander’s father, from Rose 
Ross
Bea Steelman, Lillian Jenkin’s sister, from Rosalyn Zakheim
Andrew Strasmore, with love from the Strasmore Family 

LEE WOLKOWITZ MEMORIAL FUND
In honor of:
Phyllis Grossmark’s 90th birthday, from Bob Knopf & Sharon 
Krakoff
Pearl Schechter’s 100th birthday, from Bob Knopf & Sharon 
Krakoff
In memory of:
James Russel York, Melissa York Fiander’s father, from Ron & 
Leanna Watts
Lee Eric Wolkowitz, our son, from Marla & Ed Wolkowitz

YAHRZEIT FUND
Joseph Axel, my father, from Myra LeBending
Abe & Edith Bandel, Arleen’s parents, from Arleen & Lewis Forsheit
Darlene Bilkiss, from Beverly Eshed-Magaril
Sara Bloch, our daughter, from Paulette & Joel Gessin
Martin Bordo, my brother-in-law, from Sue Polep
Rhoda Brandes, my mother, from Leslie Ostrin
David Bregman, my husband, from Veronica Bregman
Ida Brown, my mother, from Marvin Brown
Sol Comp, my grandfather, from Bradley Comp
Samuel & Nettie Forsheit, Lewis’ parents, from Arleen & Lewis       
Forsheit
Ellen Gordon, Bruce’s grandmother, from Bruce & Lori Rudich
Mary Grossman, Letty’s mother, from Letty & Jerry Mendel
Melvin Jaffa, David’s brother, from Helene & David Jaffa
Anette Kahan, my mother, from Alan Kahan
Thelma Kahn, Larry’s mother, from Joanne & Larry Kahn
Glenn Karel, Linda’s father, from Linda & Joel Forman
Marion Kassan, my mother, from Arthur Kassan
Harry Kleinberg, Joyce’s father, from Michael & Joyce Simmons
Lillian Knell, my mother, from Judy Freedman
Ruth Knopf, Bob’s mother, from Bob Knopf & Sharon Krakoff
Jean Krenicki, Joanne’s mother, from Joanne Kahn
Marvin Kornfeld, my father, from Marla Rothfarb
Chaim Lachman, my grandfather, from Mary Lachman
Norman Lander, my father, from Nadine Shulman
Herbert Leimseider, my father, from Janice Schwartz
Rose Levy, my mother, from Marlene Abrams
Louis Lipman, my father-in-law, from Lorriane Lipman
Israel Maltzman, my grandfather, from Sara Maltzman
Louis Miller, my husband, from Shirley Miller
Charles Naar, my father, from Lorriane Lipman
Freda Needleman, my mother-in-law, from Marsha Hirsch
Florence Penso, from Cindy & Mike Smith
Paula Pfeffer, my mother, from Diana Martin
Richard Polep, my husband, from Sue Polep
Harry Rainier, my father, from Stan Rainier
Vera Rothman, my mother-in-law, from Penny Choy
Eva & Adolpho Rosemberg, Paul’s parents, from Leila & Paul     
Rosemberg
Fanny & William Rosenthal, Helene’s parents, from David &           
Helene Jaffa
Zena Rudich, Bruce’s mother, from Bruce & Lori Rudich
Leon Aaron Rutberg, Carole’s father, from Carole & Phil Silverman
Gertrude Samuelson, Janet’s mother, from Janet & Ron Nathanson
James Samuelson, Janet’s brother, from Janet & Ron Nathanson
Ida Seiden, my grandmother, from Sara Maltzman
Daniel Sheinman, my brother-in-law, from Elaine Holiday
Bernard Sherman, my husband, from Lila Sherman
Edythe Slutsky, my mother, from Sue Polep
Barbara Smith, Ron’s mother, from Ron & Leanna Watts
Samuel Starr, my father, from Mark Starr
Sherri Lee Stone, my wife, from Michael Stone
Myndel Waldman-Gross, my mother, from Hugh Gross
Martin Wicksman, my husband, from Davida Wicksman
Lee Wolkowitz, from Bob Knopf & Sharon Krakoff

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION FUND
In honor of:
Robin, Jon, Sierra, and Jackson Berry, from Jonathan Davidson
Rachel and Richard Stark and the naming of their new baby girl,     
Lillian Helena Stark, from Erik Harper
In memory of:
Florence Ziedman, Sheila’s mother, from Sheila Gordon and Family
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CAMP AKIBA RESIDENT CAMP FUND
Donations from:
David Paperny
In memory of:
James Russel York, Melissa York-Fiander’s father, from John 
Magoulas, from Sue Polep

CHOIR FUND
In honor of:
Diana & David Hauptman, from Jan & David Friedland 
“There is no one more deserving to be Culver City’s Citizens of 
the Year!”
Linda Winters’ 80th birthday, from Donna Flier
Linda Winters’ 80th birthday, from Louise Feinberg
Linda Winters’ 80th birthday, from Carole Seedman

CAMPAIGN OF LIGHT FUND
Donations from:
Linda Park

 

Adult Education  
Programs 

 

Torah Study 
Saturdays from 9 am—10 am 

Please call for location 
On summer hiatus — Resumes September 7 

Lunch and Learn 
Mondays  from noon—1 pm 

On summer hiatus — Resumes October 21 

Coffee with the Clergy 
1st and 3rd Tuesdays  

from 10:45 am—Noon 
On summer hiatus — Resumes November 4 

A group dealing with bereavement and/or changes 
in relationships, career, social, family and health 
issues.  Share your feelings with others in a 
supportive and confidential atmosphere.  
Non-Members are welcome. Meets the 2nd and 
4th Wednesday of the month at 4 pm. 
Held at Temple Akiba's Board Room for a small 
donation.Please call Temple Akiba upon interest.

TEMPLE AKIBA OF CULVER CITY 
5249 S. Sepulveda Blvd.
Culver City, CA 90230
310 398-5783
www.templeakiba.net
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325 Volunteers participated in 22 projects benefiting 
hundreds of people, including 35 Blood Donors!!! 

Mitzvah Day Committee: Herman Barnathan, Randee 
Bishoff, Meg Clements, Terry Coty, Kate Cregor, Verna 
Erez, Helene Jaffa, Pam Josephson, Bob Knopf, Eileen & 
Jim Krause, Sharlene London, Renee Meshul, Irene    
Oelberger, Linda Park, Cathy Penso, Leah Penso, Sue 
Polep, Rose Ross, Howard Shabsis, Andie Swerdlow, 
Nancy Trachtenberg, Jon Varsano, Leanna Watts, Ron 
Watts, Joanne Wolf, Melissa York 

Special Thanks: Rabbi Shapiro, Cantor Lonee Frailich, 
George Barrera, Diana Escudero, Elliot Heffler, Eagle 
Sports & Awards, Efrain Gramajo, Ilona Finta, Amram 
Hassan, Rebecca Holzberg, Denise Pierre: Writer/Editor, 
Linda Radell: On Site CPR Training, Anna Vasquez,  
Photos: Jeff Reynolds, Michael Hudson, Wendy Miller, &  
Diana Hauptman  
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Thank you to all of our sponsors! 

Josette Benassaya 
Bishoff Family  

Robin & Kevin Comstock 
 Dunn Edwards Paint  
ECC Kitat Teva Class 

Diana & David Hauptman  
Home Depot  

Daniel Horowitz & Family  
Helene & David Jaffa  
Ronnie & Laura Kahan  

Kleyman Family  
Sharon Krakoff & Bob Knopf  

Aaron & Harper Leshtz  
Travel with Sharlene London  
Renee Meshul & Tom Klitzner 

Panera  
Cathy & Bruce Penso & Family  

Ralphs 
Dean L. Ramus, DDS  

Sorrento Italian Market  
Temple Akiba Sisterhood  

Nancy & Herb Trachtenberg  
Trader Joe’s  

Leanna & Ron Watts 
Westside Food Bank 
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Aigner Family 
Stella August 
Herman Barnathan 
Judy Bauer 
Lacey Bauer 
Marc Bauer 
Mike Bauer 
Mollie Bauer 
Tara Berger 
Brian Berman  
Kate Berman  
Jon Berry  
Johanna Besterman 
Farla Binder 
Randee & Scott Bishoff 
Marcus Block 
Sarah Broomer 
Meg Clements  
Terry Coty  
Kate Cregor  
Rachel Cruise 
Daniel Cutler 
Donna Daly 
Carol & Ira Diamond 
Tali Dolev 
Caitlin Dubois 
Karyn Eichenberger 
Edie Elkinson 
Verna Erez 
Diana Escudero 
Deb Falcon 
Louise Feinberg 
Sara Fields  
Caitlin Finberg 
Suzanne Figdor & Perry Stewart  
Danelle Fisher & Marshall Naiman 
Arleen & Lew Forsheit  
Bill & Tricia Flumenbaum 
Bobbi Flusser 
Jenny Fogel 
Bruce Forman 
Jay Frailich 
Susan Frazin 
Daniel Freedman 
Judy Freedman 
Michael Gantman 
Lisa Garcia 
Gregg Goldfarb 
Michael Gotz 
Julie Gray 
Mike & Veronica Gursky 
Marilyn Guyer 

Molly Hatchman 
Diana & David Hauptman 
Barry Haworth 
Sonni Helmer 
Anne & Zach Hilder 
Shirley Hirschberg  
Michael Hudson 
Ellick Huang 
David & Helene Jaffa 
Dawn Jacobs 
Ian Joffe  
Yvette Joffe  
Pam Josephson  
Laura & Ronnie Kahan 
Josh Kamali 
Art Kassan  
Myrna Kayton 
Mia Kennedy 
Bob Knopf  
Cindy & Kevin Knopf 
Sharon Krakoff 
Eileen & Jim Krause 
Rosie LaBriola 
Fran Lafferman 
Tova Larsen  
Aaron & Harper Leshtz 
Barbara Lever 
Howard Lichtman  
Jill Linsk 
Sharlene London 
Michael Lowenstam 
Karen Marcus 
Anita & Scott Markowitz 
Paul Matthews 
Renee Meshul 
Chris Miller 
Wendy Miller 
Randy Murphy 
Victor Nahmias 
Craig Newman 
Irene Oelberger  
Linda Park 
Rachel Pearl & Steve Berson 
Rachel Peled 
Bruce & Cathy Penso  
Joyce Perlick 
Art Peyser  
Denise Pierre  
Sue Polep  
Lisa & Eric Potruch  
Ben & Svetlana Rappaport 
Debbie Richards 

Leila & Paul Rosemberg 
Jeff Reynolds  
Rose Ross 
Pauline Reed  
Carly Rosenstein 
Marla Rothfarb  
Doug Routh  
Jaime Rubin 
Jenny & Doug Salkin  
Denise Sample 
Joel Savitt 
Tyson Sayles  
Andrea & Daniel Schainen 
Jamie Schwartz   
Neil & Janice Schwartz 
Carole Seedman  
Howard & Wendy Shabsis  
Mary Shapiro & Gene Hall 
Terry Shenkman  
Jen Sheppard 
Stephanie Sherman 
Paula Shulman 
Peter & Rachel Strauss  
Rob Sondik  
Joan Sussman 
Andie Swerdlow 
Shari Starr & Jerry Wiener 
Aillene Taylor  
Nancy & Herb Trachtenberg 
Alex & Lisa Tsimanis 
Justin Tropea 
Sue Urfrig 
Michelle Van Gelderen 
Jessica Vermette  
Lauren & Jon Varsano 
Stephanie Wald  
Ira Waldman 
Tobie Waxman 
Gerald Weiner  
Sabrina Wind  
Linda Winters 
Leanna & Ron Watts 
Freddy Weinberg 
David Weiselman 
Debbie & Josh Weissman  
Art Wexler  
Satiya & Jared Witzer 
Joanne Wolf & Michael Poizner 
Ed Wolkowitz 
Margaret Zamorano 
Jodi Zimmelman 
Elizabeth & Morris Zlotowitz 

Thank you to all of our Temple Akiba 2018-19 volunteers! 
Through your mitzvot you help make Temple Akiba a special place. 



www.TempleAkiba.net    21  

Caring 
Community 

Do you or a loved one need: 
a ride to services or an 

appointment, a meal or an 
errand, a visit or phone call? 

OR 
Can you provide these 

services? 

Please tell us: Cathy Penso,    
VP Affiliations, 310-670-6394  

or prisca56@sbcglobal.net 

THANKS FOR CARING! 

Sharing our 
Joys and 
Sorrows

Is a friend of yours at Temple Akiba 
going through a stressful time - 
illness or death in the family?  OR 
maybe they're celebrating a      
special Simcha?

Please tell the front office - so our 
Community can reach out to 
them.

Send an email to:
admin@templeakiba.net

or call 310-398-5783

Judge Harold Cherness, z”l is honored                                             
by the City of Culver City 

Temple Akiba is proud to announce that long-time temple member, 
the late Municipal Court Judge Harold I. Cherness, has had a Parkway 
dedicated in his name at the site of the former courthouse where he 
presided in Culver City. The Judge Harold I. Cherness Memorial Park-
way was unveiled during a ceremony on Sunday, February 17, 2019. 
His son, Darryl, with his wife, Amy and daughter, Isabell as well as 
Judge Cherness's wife, Carolyn, and daughter, Janel Bloom were in 
attendance, along with family, friends, and former co-workers. 

Long Time Members                                                        
Diana & David Hauptman Honored! 

The Culver City 2019 Citizen of the Year Award was given to 
Diana and David Hauptman, citing their long civic                
involvement with multiple organizations, from the Sister City 
Committee to the Sandy Segal Youth Health Center.  The 
Hauptmans have volunteered for many years at Temple   
Akiba during the High Holy Days, the Purim Carnival and 
many other special events.  Diana is also a member of our 
wonderful choir.  Mazel tov! 
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High Holiday Food Drive
September 29th – October 9th, 2019

29 Elul 5779 – 10 Tishrei 5780

Jewish Family Service of Los Angeles { SOVA depends on your donations to meet the ongoing hunger 
crisis in our community. Donations directly benefit the over 7,000 people who visit our pantries each 
month – people of all ages, races and religions. Please be as generous as you can be – the need is 
great. Listed below are our most critical needs.  

We also welcome other non-perishable foods, personal hygiene items and children’s books including:

For more information, please visit www.jfsla.org/SOVA 
or call Kathi Dawidowicz at (818) 988-7682 ext. 120

Dry Beans
Dry Pasta
Dry Milk

100% Juice
Oatmeal

Tomato Sauce
Canned Beans

Canned Vegetables
Canned Fruit
Canned Pasta

Cooking Oil
Kosher Foods
Diapers/Wipes

Soap
Shampoo/Conditioner

Razors
Deodorant

Lotion
Toothpaste

Toothbrushes

Canned Tuna/Fish
Canned Meats

(beef stew, chili w/meat, chicken etc.)

Canned or Dry Soup
Whole Grain Cereal

Peanut Butter
Rice

Please avoid glass jars, opened or perishable foods.
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ULVER CITY'S 
:,t\� FIESTA LA BALLONA 

A PARTY IN THE PARK!
AUG 23- 25, 2019 * VETERANS PARK

LIVE MUSIC• FOOD TRUCKS• CARNIVAL RIDES• ARTISAN 
WARES• FARMERS MARKET• BEER lJ WlNE GARDEN 

WWW .F IESTALABALbONA.ORG ��'-1 

. .
Come schmooze and represent Temple Akiba. ·

To sign up, call Cathy Penso at

(310) 670-6394 or email prisca56@sbcglobal.net.
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Support Gaby's!
He supports Temple Akiba's 

Purim Carnival with Falafels!
A warm welcome from everyone at 
Gaby's Mediterranean & Gaby's Express.  
We aim to provide tasty Lebanese food, 
always at reasonable prices, prompt and 
courteous service in a casual and friendly 
atmoshere.  (Your Host, Gaby Maalouf)

For more info. visit us at:

www.GabysExpress.com

West Los Angeles Location
10445 Venice Blvd.
Los Angeles, CA 90034
310-559-1808                  
Open 7 days a week, 
11am-1am

BRUCE FORMAN
Akiba Veteran’s

Auditorium
Volunteer High Holiday

Moving, Setup
& Usher Corps

Committed to Serving 
Akiba Members since 1981

Are you selling your home?

Experience counts!

Special Beneet to Akiba Referred Clients

Call for details
(310) 920-8465 Direct Line

bjforman1@yahoo.com


